From:

Yongyi Wang

President

Hakone Group

Chongging City, China PRC

To: ; : = r
Dr. Simona Busato ‘. e
World Federation of Hydrotherapy and Climatotherapy
Milan, Italy

July 19, 2023
Dear Dr. Busato,

It was with our great sorrow that we received the news of the sad demise of the
President of your organization, Mr. Umberto Solimene. Please accept our deepest
condolences.

Mr. Solimene was a great person, with both remarkable personal qualities and
professional knowledge. It was him who first introduced the world of professional
balneologist to us, which opened up a new window for both us and all the others
working in the tourism and wellness industry in China.

For more than a decade, He had been working in improving the understanding and
utilization of balneology in China, and had done some remarkable contribution to the
City of Chonggqing especially during the acquiring of the title of The Global Capital of
Hot Springs. We believe anyone who had been benefited from his work would
appreciate him sincerely. '

Please know that Mr. Solimene will always be remembered by us, and please convey

our condolences to his family. We believe the relationship between Hakone and
FEMTEC will be stronger than ever before.

Sincerely yours, B
Yongyi Wang Q )}L %



